Minutes of the October 3, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, and Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Bill Bechtel.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
The minutes of the September 5, 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Linda Ranado. 

Due to the absence of the Treasurer, there was no Treasurer’s Report.  
Mo gave the Chapter Chair’s Report. She was contacted by one of the organizers of a Boy Scout Venturers troop for teens, which is looking for assistance.  Anyone interested may attend an upcoming meeting.  The Chapter sponsored a similar troop in the past. The Club has announced the dates for the 2012/13 Winter Mountaineering School.  The winner of the auction item that the Chapter donated to Saratoga PLAN contacted her - $250 was raised for PLAN.  ADK brochures were displayed with the silent auction bid sheet.
Mo gave an update on preparations for the Annual Dinner.  The dinner notices went out with the wrong address on them, which has caused some problems with reservations.  The Chapter is doing what it can to get the word out as well as possible.  

Laura Fiske reported for the Nominating Committee that there are still some vacancies.  She also reported that the Club’s Board of Directors has approved forming an ADK foundation for fundraising.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Committee Chair, reported that she was thinking about writing a letter on behalf of the Chapter supporting the Remsen to Lake Placid rail trail proposal.  John Caffry suggested checking with the Club first, to see what its position is.

Linda Ranado, Education Committee Chair, said that she is starting to look for kids for next year’s camperships.

Pat Desbiens, Membership Committee Chair, reported that membership was down a net of 6 for August, but the Chapter still has 2 more members than the Albany Chapter.  She asked for volunteers to help at EMS Club Days on the upcoming weekend.

Alison Darbee, Outings Committee Co-Chair, reported that the Committee will present letters, patches and gifts to outings leaders at the Annual Dinner.

Mo reported for the Wilderness Committee, in the absence of Chair Jim Schneider. She said that he has written a letter to DEC to support continuing the work of the stewards in the Pharaoh Lake Wilderness Area.

George Sammons, Website Committee Chair, gave an update on the website.

Mo reported for the Newsletter Committee, in the absence of Chair Jill Gruben, that the next issue will be out soon.

Jonathan Lane, Younger Members Group Chair, reported that the YMG will be helping at the Club’s booth at the Outdoor Expo.  The Chapter’s Facebook page has 99 friends; the YMG’s has 80.

Mo reported for the Programs Committee, in the absence of Chair Sarah King, that due to a schedule conflict at the Saratoga Library, the November program has been moved to Crandall Library in Glens Falls and that the date has been changed. There will be no December program.

Mo reported on the Ragnar Relay.  She volunteered, but does not yet know how many volunteers the Chapter provided.  The Chapter will split the $100 per volunteer donation with the Club.  On a motion by Gretchen Steen, seconded by Jacki Bave, it was unanimously approved that, out of its share, the Chapter will buy each volunteer a $25 ADK gift certificate.  She also reported that public hearings are coming up on the Lake George trails plan.
On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – November 7, 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.
